

SPECIAL HEARING 2/3/05

cc: BD, DI, DWQ

e-cys: BD, CC, HMS, TH, CMW

11950 BURKE STREET SANTA FE SPRINGS CALIFORNIA 90670 562-696-2156 FAX: 562-696-7784

420 EAST ARCHER P. O. BOX 3407 TULSA, OKLAHOMA 74101 918-584-7101 FAX: 918-587-5630

www.thorcoinc.com

January 25, 2005

Ms. Debbie Irvin
Clerk to the Board
State Water Resources Control Board
1001 I Street, 24<sup>th</sup> Floor
Sacramento, CA 95814
Fax: 916 341-5620

Dear Ms. Irvin:

RE: Support for draft General Industrial Stormwater Permit

My business employs 20 in Santa Fe Springs, California. Our company's business is Pressure Relief Valves.

We support the draft General Industrial Stormwater Permit as proposed because it provides a rational, cost-effective approach for businesses like mine to protect water supplies.

We understand, however, that some have asked for amendments requiring numeric limits for stormwater discharges. Such an approach violates state and federal guidelines for stormwater management, would be ineffective because of the nature of stormwater and would cost companies like mine thousands of dollars.

Please keep me informed on future developments with this permit.

Sincerely,

Doug Byfield President